Sheridan Gardens Neighborhood Association Public minutes 09/23/2010
Board Elections
· Resident questions were answered regarding responsibilities of board members and officers.

· Christine Larson was nominated as the president by an SG member.

· Officers were universally voted in to their same positions. 

· Board members elected universally were Cyndi Lyon, Howard Scott, and Margie Brown

Announcements:

· Future public meetings will be 11/18/2010, 01/20/2011, 03/10/2010, 05/19/2010 – all at Hoyt except March.  The March location will be announced at a later date.

· There is going to be a City Council public hearing on 09/27/2010 at City Hall (400 Robert E Ray Dr.) at 4;30 pm (for sign-up) and 5 pm (for meeting) for NorthEast side development.

· Polk County Supervisor candidates will have a forum at the Hy-Vee Event Center (26th & Euclid) on 10/04/2010 at 7pm.  This will be moderated by the mayor, Frank Cownie.  North East Neighbors are hosting this and are looking for volunteers to assist.

· There is a new PO Box address for the association now:  Sheridan Gardens NA PO Box 17127, Des Moines, IA 50317.

· The North East Neighbors association membership dues is due in October and we would like to renew this.  It was agreed that we will do this.

· We have neighborhood association T-Shirts for sale.

· The FEMA deadline is October 13th.

· NEN NA website that we are allowed to piggy back on, we will be doing this when it is available.

· If the DSM schools close due to weather, we will not be having our meeting.

· The trailer park meeting buy-out program meeting is tonight and we expressed our concern about this being at the same time as our annual meeting.

· Our next meeting is 11/18 and Tom Hockensmith will be speaking at that meeting.

Sheridan Park

· The shelter house needs to be replaced.

· There was some discussion of replacing the tennis courts with an Asian game, but Chris spoke to Don Trip from Parks & Rec. and this has been decided against.  They will not be tearing out the courts,

· Chris explained that we do have a grant of $2500 total, $2000 we can use towards the park, to do work there.

· Francis stated that he believes the shelter needs to be removed and then an open shelter house be built with secured benches.  He also feels the wading pool should be removed, the tennis courts and play area revitalized, a basketball court being added, the parking being improved by moving the sidewalk and putting in other improvements.  He also would like the pump house to be changed into restrooms.  He feels that if we have more activities and such there, that this may push some of the negative element out.  

· Chris informed Officer Lor about a party we have been informed that may be occurring this weekend of teenagers drinking and doing drugs.  

· We need more lighting because the park is dark and this encourages the wrong element.

· The play equipment is very outdated compared to other parks.

· A resident mentioned the equipment at Douglas school and asking if there is a possibility of this equipment being donated to our parks (either Sheridan or the pocket park).

· They would like the shelter moved closer to the street so that it is visible.

Updates:

· Chris has emails in to the school board members asking for an update on Douglas school.

· There are 2 SCRUB days remaining.  It was explained what these are and that the dates are 10/16/2010 and 11/20/2010.  The hours are 7 am – 1 pm.  A pet project of Chris is to have a day that the city would let us put things on the curb and they would pick it up, similar to what they do in WDM and Clive.

· Mr. & Mrs. Ash have a significant amount of tree debris that people can come pick up for free.  FEMA and the City will not help them get rid of it.

· Easton bridge is slated to be finished 11/30/2010.  Chris spoke to the City and they do not think they will get it done by Thanksgiving.  Hubbell is slated to be done by 10/25/2010.  This is a state job, and this is part of why the projects overlapped.  The City had to act when they had the money.

· We have been working with the DSM police department.  At the potluck on Saturday we had Officer Lor and two officers present.  We mentioned some of the issues that we are having (vandalism, etc) and, in particular, we are working with Officer Lor on these issues.  They mentioned that they are looking into the gas station across from Douglas and our concerns about how they are staying in business without gas pumps.

· Chris explained that anyone can send concerns to her and she will try to address their concerns as anonymously as possible.  

· Francis explained that the property beside the Victory Lane bar has been cleaned up.  It was looking like a junkyard.

· At the NEN meeting the captain from the DSM PD who is spearheading the group investigating the violence at the State Fair.  He explained that there is going to be an increased presence next year, including cameras.  They did explain that legally they cannot say something was racially motivated because race was only mentioned in one of the cases.  They also stated that rumors that charges are going to be dropped are incorrect because many of these actions were against police officers and they are not interested in allowing this behavior.  Many of these people that caused the problems were minors and they are being referred to juvenile court.

· Chris explained that we are still trying to make progress on the bussing problem here at Hoyt and Brubaker.  Now you have to prove residency for school attendance.  In addition the music program was reinstated.

· McKee is a combined pre-school and troubled children school.  

Information from residents

· Howard Scott stated that he found out that neighborhood groups get one free rental per year at our neighborhood parks, but they take reservations a year in advance.

· The gas station on E. 38th & Easton was boarded up.  Chris explained about the letter written by Grey’s Woods NA that she had assigned addressing the problems at this gas station.

· Mr. Ash brought up that he would like an official letter from the SG NA to city and county to thank them for the help they provided to residents with flood cleanup.

· They re-striped the lanes on Easton and they added a bike lane, but people are still parking on this line.  Chris explained that they are going to be enforcing this bike lane once the bridge is complete.

· A resident mentioned that there was an announcement that the schools are going to be doing the knocking on drop-out doors to try to encourage them to return to school.

· There was a large accident here at the school yesterday.  Cyndi Lyon stated that from what she has heard, there were no fatalities, but one student has broken bones.  Students were released from a different entrance to avoid walking out into it.

· Francis mentioned that he has seen speeds increasing on some of the more popular streets (Euclid, 38th, etc.) due to the other street closures.

Snow Removal Program:

· Chris explained the proposed plan about doing snow plowing and requiring no on-street parking during snow removal.  There will be fines made to cars that are parking on the street during removal procedures.  Plowing will begin after 1” of snow has fallen.  The city will use multiple methods of notification.

· A motion was made to participate and was passed unanimously.  

